
 
 

Appendix TT. 
 
Background or 'Project Specifics' – Application MF101/T2 
 
To improve road safety at Cwmbach Road, Cadoxton. 
 
This bid has been developed to 'Enhance existing Council Services’ 
and to improve the situation for residents, businesses and local 
farmsteads. 
 
The funding will be used to lay thermoplastic screed (or ‘over band’) to 
the road surface that has been heavily eroded by torrential rain and 
run – off. 
 
The need for this initiative has come to the attention of the local Ward 
Member. The project proposal is to improve the access to Neath Golf 
Club, Cwmbach Holiday cottages, farms, local businesses and private 
dwellings. Several complaints have been received with regard to the 
worsening condition of the road and this investment, whilst not 
completely curative, will assist in making a truer surface free from deep 
potholes and damaging hazards.  
 
The scheme has no further financial implications for NPTCBC and 
ongoing maintenance of Cwmbach Road will come within the 
Highways infrastructure budget. 

 
Recommendations 
 
The project is valued at £5,100.00 (net).The Applicant, Councillor 
Annette Wingrave would wish to fund this project from her remaining 
Members Fund allocation and with this investment the allocation will 
be completely expended. 

 
The project proposal is recommended for approval and financial 
support under the Members Community Fund. 


